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March 1, 2010

Mr. James W. Owens

CEO, Caterpillar

100 North East Adams Street
Peoria, Illinois 61629

Re: Response to Caterpillar’s Decision to Stop Doing Business in Iran

Dear Mr. Owens:
Thank you for your letter of February 25%.

I appreciate your acknowledgement that Caterpillar has done business in Iran through its
foreign subsidiaries, dealers and distributors.

On behalf of United Against Nuclear Iran, please accept my thanks for your personal
commitment that Caterpillar will “prohibit its non-us subsidiaries from accepting any orders for
Caterpillar machines, engines and new parts where the subsidiary knows that the product would
be shipped to Iran.”

Please ensure that your subsidiaries, dealers and distributors take diligent steps to adhere
to your prohibition.

While Caterpillar may consider its operations in Iran as de minimis from the perspective
of Caterpillar’s global balance sheet, Caterpillar equipment has and continues to play a key role
in Iran’s economy. The Iranian economy is dominated by the Islamic Revolutionary Guard
Corps (IRGC), which sponsors terrorism, suppresses the Iranian people and, in violation of
international law, is developing a nuclear weapon.

Based upon your personal commitment to prohibit further Caterpillar business in Iran and
per Caterpillar’s request, we will take down the UANI billboard near your headquarters in
Peoria.

Thank you for your interest in this matter.

Very truly yours,

Al

Ambassador Mark D. Wallace

Ambassador Mark D. Wallace | President & CEO | MWallace@uani.com
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